
Fremont Township Minutes 

May 14, 2015 
 
The regular meeting for the Fremont Twp. Board of Trustees was held on May 14, 2015, at 7:00 p.m. at the 
Fremont Township Hall.   
Board members present: H. Wymore, A. Holbrook, C. Sherwin, J. Welke & I. Barrons.   Absent:  None 
Guests: 4 
 

MINUTES:   
Without objection or correction the April 9, 2015, minutes were approved.  Motion made by I. Barrons, seconded 
by J. Welke – motion carried.  
 

PUBLIC COMMENTS:   
A Resident commented that the siren pole looks much better.  Also another Resident suggested that the labels on 
the left drop box at the hall be replaced because they do not look good.   
 
CLERK REPORT:   

Election went very well with no problems. 
 
TREASURER REPORT:   
Treasurer balance was $262,046.07 as of April 30, 2015.  Motion to accept treasurer report made by A. Holbrook, 
seconded by J. Welke – motion carried.  C. Sherwin also let the Board know that he received a letter from the 
County Treasurer’s office about 2 parcels that will be going up for tax sale. He recommended that we don’t 
purchase them and let them go up for tax sale.  The Board agreed and the Treasurer will sign and return the 
paperwork to the County Treasurer.   
 
SUPERVISOR REPORT:  
Cemetery Report – H. Wymore received a price from the Cemetery Caretaker for placing metal markers at the 
cemetery lots.  The cost to finish the job at North Grove was $280.  Motion made by J. Welke, seconded by H. 
Wymore to approve the Caretaker to finish this job for $280 – motion carried.   
Road Report – H. Wymore received the estimate from the Road Commission for Hunt Road from M-24 to Wireline 
Road.  The cost will be $16,900.  Motion made by H. Wymore, seconded by J. Welke to approve the work on Hunt 
Road – motion carried.  H. Wymore also stated that he would like to do some work on some of the other gravel 
roads if possible.  J. Welke mentioned that Phelps Lake Road from Maier to Lobdell is really bad and also O’Brien 
Road west of Leix Road.  It was also mentioned about Leix Road off of Saginaw Road.  H. Wymore suggested that 
the Board members maybe drive around this month and see which gravel roads they think may need more work.   
Emergency Siren – H. Wymore would like to see us finish up the siren project.  He has a bid for $6,533 but the 
price does not include the $100-$200 that would be necessary for the electrical permit.  He would like the Board to 
approve $6,733 to complete the siren installation.  Motion made by H. Wymore, seconded by C. Sherwin to 
approve $6,733 to complete the project – motion carried.   
Tire Collection – will be July 15th from 9am-3pm at the Township Hall. 
H. Wymore also received a letter from the Heating & Cooling Company about cleaning the air condition for $100.  
C. Sherwin stated that it hasn’t been done for a couple years and J. Welke stated that it should be done.  Motion 
made by C. Sherwin, seconded by J. Welke to approve the cleaning – motion carried.   
 
BILLS:  Motion to pay the bills as presented made by C. Sherwin seconded by J. Welke – motion carried.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m. 
 
All meetings are held the second Thursday of every month at the Fremont Township Hall located at 4850 Mertz 
Road (M-24) at 7:00 p.m.  All public is welcome to attend.  
 
Amy Holbrook, Fremont Township Clerk 


